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Putnam County Press/Times
P.O. Box 608

Mahopac, NY 10541

                                                                                              

November 2, 2011
Dear Editor,
   Mr. George Baum’s letter in your October 26th issue decrying the vandalism at the Mt. Nimham fire tower reminds us of the great scene in the movie Casablanca, when the police chief expresses shock that gambling is taking place at ‘Rick’s Café’, while at the same time being handed his winnings for the evening!
   Highlands Historic Preservation completely agrees that vandalism on Mt. Nimham has become a scourge on our community. We have conducted regular trash clean ups and have registered the historic artifacts with the New York State Office of Parks, Recreation, and Historic Preservation. We have also monitored the main gate to ensure it is locked to keep the vandals from driving their cars to the top and the fire tower. For a 3 month period in early 2010, this lock was missing and the vandals drove up to the fire tower with televisions and computer monitors to throw them off the top of the tower. In addition to the broken glass and debris, this presented a major safety issue for anyone standing near the bottom of the tower. After Mr. Baum, the chairman of the Kent CAC, was unable, or unwilling, to persuade the authorities to replace the lock after 3 months, Highlands Historic Preservation was able to get it replaced within 3 days.
  In July of 2010, we identified some of the vandals operating on the mountain and promptly reported them to Mr. Baum. We then went to the Kent Police and filed a formal complaint against the vandals.

   And what was Mr. Baum’s reaction when presented with these facts? Did he express any outrage, or concern for the well-being of the fire tower and its visitors? No, and in fact the next day he went up to the fire tower and painted over the graffiti in question before the Kent Police could investigate the matter. He then forwarded our emails to the vandals, defended them in his replies to us, and downplayed our concerns regarding these acts. So instead of bringing these vandals to justice, and setting an example for other would-be miscreants, the Kent Police could only issue a warning that future acts would be criminally prosecuted. 
   And when Mr. Baum’s own friend publicly gloated about “tagging” the fire tower last year, what was his reaction? None, and this silence from Mr. Baum was most deafening.

   These are but a few of the disturbing aspects of the town’s stewardship performance. Highlands Historic Preservation considers Mt. Nimham to be a sacred precipice with its history firmly implanted as a place where so many of our local patriots have lived and died. In addition to its namesake, Chief Daniel Nimham, who gave his life for our freedom in 1778, the Smalleys, Townsends, Deans, Russells, Adams, and so many other patriotic families from the mountain have served our nation with great distinction over the past 250 years. We feel a sense of duty in protecting and preserving their former homesteads.
   Given his track record on this issue, Mr. Baum’s sudden newfound concern about vandalism on Mt. Nimham should be seen for what it really is – a hypocritical public relations exercise in trying to belatedly cover one’s backside!

Sincerely,

Tom  Maxson







Tom Maxson







Chairman







Highlands Historic Preservation                                                   
